
 

 

Congratulations on qualifying for the KSHSAA 2022 Class 3A State Scholars’ Bowl 

Tournament! Southeast of Saline is proud to host this year’s tournament on Saturday, Feb 12.  

We hope this will be an exciting event for all the participants. 

Southeast of Saline High School is located on Highway 4, approximately five miles west of 

Gypsum, or about five miles east of the intersection of Highway 81 and Highway 4.  Our address 

is 5056, East K4 Highway, Gypsum, Ks. 

Registration for the tournament will begin at 11:00.  Please park on the east side of the building 

and use the east doors to enter.  A light meal will be served to student competitors and coaches 

before the beginning of competition.  In addition, a hospitality room be available for coaches, 

bus drivers, administrators, and workers. There will be a short meeting for coaches at 11:45.  

Competition will start at 12:00 noon. 

Prior to the state tournament, KSHSAA will draw for pool assignments and the order of the 

competition.  At the end of the round-robin competition, the top three teams from each pool will 

advance to the championship final round-robin competition.  Pool play winners are the teams 

with the best win-loss records.  Ties will be broken in accordance with the rules in the KSHSAA 

Scholars’ Bowl Manual. 

It is recommended that coaches check temperatures of their students before traveling to SE of 

Saline. At this time, the wearing of masks is optional, and spectators are welcome.  If this policy 

changes, you will be notified before the tournament date.  Please complete the entry form (SB2), 

then scan and email it to bsauber@usd306.org or fax it to (785) 536–4292.  There is no SB-3 

Entry Fee Form for the KSHSAA.  ADs of state qualified schools will be emailed an invoice. 

Commemorative State Championship T-shirts will be available for sale on site.  Please see the 

poster for details. 

Please bring a five-person, buzzer system if possible.  

If you have any questions, either contact me at the email address above, or call me at (785) 452-

5285. 

Bob Sauber 

Tournament Manager 

SES Scholars’ Bowl Coach 
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        3A State Scholars’ Bowl Tournament 

                       Important Points 
Schools: ---------------------------- 

 

Location:  Southeast of Saline High School,  5056 E K4 Hwy, Gypsum 

                  We are located five miles west of Gypsum on Highway 4, or five miles  

                   east of the intersection of Highway 81 and Highway 4. 

 

Date:         Saturday, Feb 12th, 2022     Registration 11:00,  Competition 12:00 noon 

 

Parking:   Park on east side of the building and enter the east doors. 

 

Entry Form:   

                  Your state entry form (SB-2) is due on or before Feb 8.  Email the form to  

                       bsauber@usd306.org.  There is no SB-3 Entry Fee Form for the KSHSAA.  ADs of  

                   state qualified schools will be emailed an invoice. 

Buzzer  

System:    Please bring a working buzzer system. 

 

Format:   Each round will consist of 16 questions and follow KSHSAA rules and will 

                 include one World Language question. 

 

Spectators:    

                At this time spectators are welcome.  If changes are necessary due to  

                Covid-19, you will be notified. 

 

Hospitality 

Room:     A hospitality room will be available for coaches, administrators, and workers. 

 

Postponement  

                In the event of inclement weather, contact will be made regarding a new date. The  

                decision to postpone would not be made until we consult with KSHSAA and Mr. Rod  

                Garman. If there is a decision to postpone the event, we will let you know about the  

                postponement and about new arrangements as soon as we possibly can. 

  

Questions:    

                 If you have questions or concerns, please email me at bsauber@usd306.org or call  

                 me at 785-452-5285. 
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